

2024 届 "3+3+3" 高考备考诊断性联考卷 (一) 英 语

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 每小题选出答案后, 用 2B 铝笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动, 用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。在试题卷上作答无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,请将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。满分150分,考试用时120分钟。

第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分30分)

注意, 听力部分答题时, 请先将答案标在试卷上。听力部分结束前, 你将有两分钟 的时间将答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出 最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你将有十秒钟的时间来回答有关 小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Whose typing machine doesn't work?

2. How long is the phone's guarantee for exchange? A. Seven days.

B. One year.

C. Three years.

3. Where are the man's keys?

A. In the school bag.

B. In the pocket.

C. In the handbag.

4. What do we know about the woman's ring?

A. It is customized.

B. It is her family treasure.

- C. It can be bought in the store.
- 5. What transport will the man probably take?
- A. Airplane.

B. Ship.

C. Train.

第二节 (共15 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 22.5 分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有2至4个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三 个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前, 你将有 5 秒钟的时 间阅读各个小题; 听完后, 各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

英语・第1页(共10页)

听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7题。

6. How is the service charged?

A. By the time for moving.

B. By the amount of the goods.

C. By the distance between two places.

7. How much does the woman pay except the tip? A £95 B £ 100

C. £105

听下面一段对话,回答第8至第10题。 8. When will the Half-Marathon be held?

A. In January.

A. Regretful.

B. In June.

C. In July.

9. Where did the mock running end?

B. Green Park. A. Battersea Park. 10. How does the woman sound in the end?

B. Enthusiastic.

C. Hyde Park. C. Calm.

听下面一段对话,回答第11至第13题。

11. Where had the speakers planned to go? A. Her Majesty's.

B. National Theatre.

12. What will the woman probably do tomorrow afternoon?

C. Shakespeare's Globe.

A. Enjoy the musical.

B. Study for the exam. 13. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

C. Go to the airport. C. Neighbours.

A. Siblings.

听下面一段对话,回答第14至第17题。

14. What restaurant isn't included in the firm?

A. Mexican restaurant. B. Italian restaurant. 15. What is the man's favourite?

C. Russian Restaurant.

A. Hainan Chicken Rice. B. Char Siew Rice. C. Roasted Duck Rice 16. What does the man often do when he misses the order time?

A. Eat out for convenience.

B. Have some snacks instead. C. Buy the meal downstairs directly.

17. How much does an employee get for each meal?

A. £9. B. £10.

听下面一段独白,回答第18至第20题。

A. Convinced.

 $18. \ What's the speaker's attitude towards the research?\\$ B. Skeptical.

C. Ambiguous.

C £13

英语・第2页(共10页)





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



19. What is crucial to a strong immune system?

A. Getting a vaccine. B. Having enough sleep. C. Burning more calories

20. What do we know about the research?

A. The finding is true among males.

B. Vaccines work better with lack of sleep.

C. The immune system is stronger in a cold situation.

第二部分 阅读 (共两节, 满分50分) 第一节 (共15小题; 每小题 2.5分, 满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

You Can Make Working from Home Much More Pleasant with These Gadgets Standing Desk Converter

Sitting all day can be harmful to our health. A standing desk converter allows you to easily transform your traditional desk into a standing desk, giving you the option to stand or sit throughout the day. This gadget can help reduce back pain, improve posture, and increase energy levels.

Wireless Keyboard and Mouse

Tired of being tied to your computer by a tangled mess of wires? A wireless keyboard and mouse can provide the freedom to work from anywhere within a certain range of your computer. These gadgets can improve comfort, flexibility, and reduce clutter.

Noise-Cancelling Headphones

With more people working from home, the noise level in your home office can be distracting. Noise-cancelling headphones can help reduce outside noise and increase focus. They're also great for taking video calls or listening to music without disturbing others in your

Smart lighting allows you to adjust the brightness and color of your workspace lighting using a mobile app. This can improve productivity and comfort, as proper lighting can reduce eye strain and improve focus

Foot Rest

A foot rest can help improve posture and reduce back pain. It's a simple gadget that can make a big difference in comfort during long workdays.

Smart Thermostat

A smart thermostat allows you to control the temperature of your home office using a mobile app. This gadget can help you stay comfortable throughout the day without constantly adjusting the thermostat. It can also help save money on energy bills.

21. Which gadget can free you from a mess of wires?

A. Smart Lighting.

B. Noise-Cancelling Headphones.

C. Smart Thermostat.

D. Wireless Keyboard and Mouse.

並语·第3页(共10页)

22. What can be controlled in a certain range?

A. Foot Rest and Smart Thermostat.

B. Smart Lighting and Smart Thermostat.

C. Noise-Cancelling Headphones and Smart Lighting. D. Wireless Keyboard and Mouse and Smart Thermostat.

23. What do Standing Desk Converter and Foot Rest have in common?

A. They can improve focus.

B. They can increase flexibility

C. They can ease backache.

D. They can turn into another form. В

Regarded as the "loneliest tree in the world", the Sitka spruce (云杉) on uninhabited Campbell Island lately has kept good company with a team of New Zealand researchers who we it could help unlock secrets of climate change

The nine-meter-tall spruce holds the Guinness World Record title for the "remotest tree" on the planet. It is the sole tree on the shrubby, windswept island, 700 kilometres south of New Zealand in the Southern Ocean. It's the only tree for 222km around; its nearest neighbour grows on the Auckland Islands.

Although classified as an invasive species, for radiocarbon science leader at GNS Science. Dr Jocelyn Turnbull, the tree could be a valuable tool to understand what is happening with the uptake of CO2 in the Southern Ocean. In order to measure CO2 concentrations, taking samples of the atmosphere is the best method, and can be complemented with radiocarbon dating samples of deep water. But it comes with limitations. "You can't collect air that was there 30 years ago, because it is not there anymore," Turnbull said, "So we came up with this idea of using tree rings. Plants, when they grow, take CO, out of the air by photosynthesis (光合作用) and they use that to grow their structures and the carbon from the air ends up in the tree rings.

This is helpful when there is an abundance of established trees, but those are a rarity in the Southern Ocean. Enter the Sikka spruce — the southernost tree, and more are a range more of the would find it would offer up good data. "It's grown a lot faster than anything else in that region and the rings are bigger and easier to separate out and get a record from."

As for the tree's lonely status; the description may be in the eye of the beholder. "To get to the tree you have to walk through elephant seals and sea lions, penguins and albatross," Tumbull said. "The tree doesn't look lonely...it looks quite content actually."

24. What is special about the tree?

A. It measures nine meters wide.
B. It is the only tree on a vast land.

C. It grows on the Auckland Islands,

D. It owns the Guinness title for the "loneliest tree".

25. What can we learn from Paragraph 3?

A. CO₂ builds up in the tree rings.

B. The Sitka spruce is a native species.C. Samples from water are usually inaccessible.

D. Photosynthesis stops the plants absorbing air





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 26. What may Turnbull support?
 - A. The tree coexists with a variety of animals.
 - B. The tree grows well because of suitable climate
 - C. It's unwise to use tree rings as an indicator of CO2.
- D. It's possible to measure previous CO2 concentrations directly. 27. What is the main idea of the text?
 - A. Trees are of great significance to scientific research.
 - B. The "loneliest tree in the world" is not lonely at all.
 - C. Global warming has a far-reaching impact on creatures

D. A remote Sitka spruce may help us learn about climate changes. ${\bf C}$

In the hot summer, many people rely on ice cream to keep them going. Among the dizzying array of ice cream, there's always a place for ice cream cones. When you enjoy the ice cream cone, have you ever thought about the seemingly humble cone?

The ice cream cone is never the star of the show. Its role is clear; Keep the scoop upright, don't leak and don't upstage the main player, the ice cream. But being that supporting takes work, which is why David George believes that the cone deserves more respect.

George is the third-generation president of Joy Baking Group, the largest manufacturer of ice cream cones in North America. You may not know Joy by name, but you've probably tasted its cones. As the kingdom of ice cream has expanded, the cone world has only grown smaller. Joy has cornered the cone market by betting on a basic premise: When it comes to the cone, people don't want creativity. They want familiarity.

Joy's flagship factory in western Pennsylvania produced 15 to 20 million cones a day during its busiest season. They include squeaky cake cones; cookie-like sugar cones; and caramel-scented waffle cones. These are cones designed to taste like childhood summers. They're as comforting as a slice of pie, as delightful as cotton candy.

"The thing about ice cream is that for nearly everyone, it is so tied to nostalgia," said Susan Soorenko, the owner of Moorenko's, an ice cream shop in the Washington area. "It is what you remember about your grandma taking you out." For many Americans, those moments are linked to Joy cones. Even if another worthy competitor arises, "It doesn't matter," she said,

- "because it is competing with a memory."
 28. Why does George believe the cone should be respected?
 - A. It doesn't often change tastes.
 - B. It does important work quietly
 - C. It is as delightful as cotton candy
 - D. It has its market expanded gradually.
- 29. Which of the following best describes Joy Baking Group?
 - A. It pursues its business philosophy.
 - B. It has the fourth-generation president.
 C. It produces 15 to 20 million cones daily.

 - D. It is the largest cone maker in South America.

- 30. What does the underlined word "nostalgia" in the last paragraph mean?
 - A. An eagerness for freedom.
 C. A period of happy old times. B. A way of relaxation after work D. An expectation for good results.
- 31. What does Soorenko think of the future of ice cream cones?
 - A. Uncertain.
 - C. Challenging. D. Promising.

For the last five years, Seoyun Matthew Lee has pricked his fingertips at least once a day to test a drop of blood. If the amount of glucose, a simple sugar, is too high, he must get a shot of insulin (胰岛素) to lower it. These daily finger pricks are "really lifestyle-hampering and invasive," Matthew says. So he developed an alternative - a wearable patch. It turns yellow when glucose levels are too high.

The body normally makes insulin to even out blood-sugar levels. But having type I diabetes, Matthew cannot make this hormone. That's important because highly elevated blood sugar can put someone's life in danger. After seeing younger kids struggle to interpret their blood-sugar levels, he thought a color-changing device might be easier to understand. "As a diabetic," he explains, "what I recognize is that the precise blood glucose number is not really important to us." Instead, he notes, people with this disease must simply know when throughout the day they will need a shot of insulin.

The body releases chemicals through many routes. The new single-use patch works by detecting glucose in one of them; sweat. Past research shows that you can estimate blood-sugar levels based on how much glucose sweat has.

Two sheets of hydrogel — a jiggly, water-based gel — make up Matthew's small patch. It's

only 1 centimeter (about 0.4 inch) square. The layer closest to the skin contains a chemical that reacts with glucose. This interaction produces a second chemical called hydrogen peroxide. The more sugar there is, the more hydrogen peroxide will be made. Hydrogen peroxide triggers a reaction in the patch's upper layer. It causes a protein called papain — to react with a

color-changing chemical. The more glucose in sweat, the yellower the patch will become.

Matthew's patch is painless and easy to understand. And it shouldn't be very costly. Material costs of his patch are just one-fifth as much as those of existing glucose-measuring devices, because current gadgets require electrical components but Matthew's patch relies on far less expensive chemicals.

- 32. What do we know about Matthew?
 - A. He has the ability to make insulin regularly.
 - B. He considers it harmless to prick his fingertips.
 C. He invents a convenient device to test blood sugar

 - D. He thinks it vital to know the blood sugar level accurately.
- 33. What can be inferred from Paragraph 4?
 - A. The patch functions on the basis of three reactions
 - B. Papain reacts in the second layer, causing hydrogen peroxide.
 - C. A color-changing chemical is located in the layer closest to the skin
 - D. The patch relies on detecting glucose in various chemicals released by body.





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 34. Which is the advantage of Matthew's patch?

 - A. It is more economical.

 B. It uses less electricity.
- C. It can be used for several times.
 D. It shows the exact blood sugar number.
- 35. Which is the best title for the text?
 - A. A Novel Way to Treat Diabetes
 - B. A Painless Patch to Test Blood Sugar C. A New Device to Stabilize Blood Sugar

D. A Chain of Insulin-Producing Reactions 第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,清分12.5分) 阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中两项为

Tips for Maximizing Savings at Your Local Clearance (清仓) Food Store

Shopping for groceries can be expensive, especially in this global economic climate. If you are catering to a large family or on a tight budget, the battle to save on groceries becomes twice as hard. 36 ? These tips may help you.

• Create a Shopping List

List what you need before heading to your local clearance food store. It should help avoid eccessary purchases and ensure you only buy what you need.

Look for Deals

__37 , so take advantage of them. Typically, these items are priced much lower than regular-priced ones, and you can find some great deals. Check out the clearance section to find the best deals. This area is often located at the back or side of the store.

Buy in Quantity Buying in quantity can save you more money at clearance food stores. A safer bet would be

deals on buying items in large amounts, such as canned goods, pasta, or rice. 38 Compare Shops

Just like with regular grocery stores, you should always compare prices at different clearance food stores. Some stores will offer better deals, so it pays to shop around. 39.

Check for coupons that you can use at your local clearance food store. $\underline{40}$. With them,

you can get a chunk off your total groceries bill, saving you more money. In conclusion, shopping at a local clearance food store can be your savings hub if you're armed with the right information. So, what are you waiting for?

- A. Different stores may have a wide range of goods B. Cheap food stores often offer weekly and monthly deals

- D. Octago hour stores often over weekly and monthly deals

 C. These items have a longer shelf life meaning longer storage

 D. But how to save when you shop at your local clearance food store

 E. Check for stores that are offering discounts, and settle for the best deal
- F. So why not visit your local clearance food store where you
- G. These can be in local newspapers or magazines, or search for them online

英语·第7页(共10页)

第三部分 语言运用 (共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15 小题;每小题1 分, 满分15 分) 阅读下面短文, 从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳

With the Statue of Liberty positioned perfectly behind me, I turned my attention to my husband, Mark, holding the camera. "Ready?" I called out. "One, two, three, Go!" he shouted. At his 41, I started doing star jumps, as he held the shutter button down to

It was 2013, and Mark and I loved to travel around the world and 43 silly photos with our friends and family back home. It was the first time I'd tried this 44 and when I posted it on Facebook later that day, it was 45 popular. I was amazed by dozens of likes and

When I got home, it was all my friends could talk about. "Your star jumps really __46 me up," one said over a cup of tea. It made me happy knowing Γd helped others ___47 me up, one said over a cup of tea. It made me happy knowing I'd helped others 47 a smile at my expense. Years went by, and the pose became a(n) 48 part of my travels, from France, the Greek Islands and Italy to Bali and New Zealand.

Then in June, I saw a(n) 49 advertised online searching for Australia's happiest person. "We're 50 four stays at Oaks hotels and all we want to see is your happy face," it

51. "That sounds like me," I thought, so I posted the 52. A couple of months later, I got a phone call announcing I was the 53. I was excited at the news and raced to tell Mark.

Now, here's our plan; First, we'll 54 to Sydney for the Vivid Festival and climb the

Harbour Bridge. After that, we might go to Kingscliff in northern New South Wales and even

Life's all about chasing happiness. And for anyone searching for $\underline{55}$ in their lives, my

advice would be to simil	e.		
41. A. warning	B. initiative	C. signal	D. praise
42. A. expose	B. capture	C. describe	D. highlight
43. A. collect	B. develop	C. take	D. share
44. A. pose	B. expression	C. schedule	D. strategy
45. A. rarely	B. constantly	C. instantly	D. slightly
46. A. cheered	B. picked	C. woke	D. brought
47. A. hide	B. force	C. admire	D. crack
48. A. original	B. regular	C. temporary	D. secret
49. A. discussion	B. tradition	C. competition	D. organization
50. A. giving away	B. looking for	C. making up	D. taking up
51. A. wrote	B. suggested	C. displayed	D. read
52. A. comments	B. orders	C. pictures	D. letters
53. A. photographer	B. winner	C. owner	D. traveler
54. A. adjust	B. belong	C. turn	D. head
55. A. fame	B. joy	C. fortune	D. comfort

英语·第8页(共10页)





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入 I 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。 Ar Horqin Grassland Nomadic System in the Inner Mongolia autonomous region, listed on the list of Globally Important Agricultural Heritage Systems by the United Nations, 56 (demonstrate) the wisdom of herdsmen to work in harmony with nature.

The __57__ (season) movement of herds among different pastures (牧场) plays an important role in maintaining the self-renewal and recovery <u>58</u> (capable) of the grasslands. While keeping soil fertility from degrading, the nomadic lifestyle can protect vegetation and while keeping soil tertifity from degrading, the nomatic iterstyle can protect vegetation and make good use of water resources, <u>59</u> the growing population of people and livestock, still puts much pressure <u>60</u> the grassland resources. Locals have, therefore, come up with ways to avoid overgrazing. With ancestral wisdom <u>61</u> (root) in a time of relatively small societies, it may be unable to solve issues today. This is <u>62</u> modern planning can help with.

For example, since 2015, under the guidance of the local government of Ar Horqin Banner, the number of sheep and goats in the nomadic system $\underline{-63}$ (reduce) from 390,000 to 190,000, while the number of cattle has been increased from 40,000 to 81,000 head. No more than 100,000 sheep are allowed to migrate to the summer camps every year. With 64 (scientific) designed grazing patterns ensuring sustainable development of the grasslands, herdsmen can maintain $\underline{65}$ more balanced relationship with nature.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

你校英语角正在举办主题为 "An Unforgettable Moment of the Sports Meet" 的征文活 动,请你写一篇短文投稿,内容包括:

- 1. 难忘的瞬间;
- 2. 你的感想。

- 注意:
 - 写作词数应为80词左右;
 标题已给出,不计入总词数;
 - 3. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

An Unforgettable Moment of the Sports Meet

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。 "You're fired!" Andrew Chilton wasn't joking. At that moment, the high school junior anted his personal care attendant, Christy Chachere, out of his life forever. Gone. He didn't want her telling him, he didn't need help using the computer, and he could write his own term papers. Enough already.

"You're fired!" He said it again for extra emphasis. Christy didn't flinch (畏缩). She needed this job. Hurricane Katrina had destroyed her savings along with her house. But the retired PE teacher wasn't frightened. "I'm a tough nut," she says today. "You know, I've taught

英语·第9页(共10页)

middle schoolers." And Andrew's outburst? It was music to her ears. Progress. She'd gotten through to him.

When Andrew was diagnosed with autism (自闭症), at age eight, people told his mom, Cindy, to "get him on the list" for an attendant to provide after-school care. Someone to drive him to places and see that he was safe. In New Orleans, Louisiana, the wait can be years; the need is much more than the supply. Cindy chose a program through Volunteers of America, a national faith-based organization.

Even so, it was eight years before they were matched with Christy. In the meantime, Andrew's family did their best to shelter him from life's hardships. "I worried about him," Cindy says, "I tended to hover a lot."

There was a lot to worry about. Doctors and school officials predicted that Andrew might not even graduate from high school. Other questions were approaching. Would be ever have a job? Live independently? Cindy would do anything for her son.

Christy saw the problem right away. "Andrew wouldn't take a step without his mother's permission," she remembers. "You have to let him fail," she told the family, "It's the only way he's going to learn. To be able to do things on his own.

No longer would Cindy write Andrew's papers for him. His younger brother wouldn't help him navigate the computer. Christy wouldn't be helping him with homework either. It was a little scary to step back. Andrew complained. Loudly at times. 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

But then things began to change

With the company of Christy for six years, Andrew has been developing well.

英语·第10页(共10页)

关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服 务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖 全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长, 在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830







Q 自主选拔在线









官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830